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Overview and 

Scrutiny meeting 

Recommendation to the Executive Lead Executive 

Member 

Lead Officer Executive response 

Climate and 

Environment 

Overview and 

Scrutiny Committee, 

23 March 2023 

1. That Officers include within the current 

review of the Local Plan specific policies 

in respect of Swift nesting sites, as per 

motion, see attachment Annex A.  

Councillor Carl 

Rylett, Executive 

Member for 

Planning and 

Sustainable 

Development 

Chris Hargraves, 

Planning Policy 

Manager 

The Local Plan review will consider 

a range of policy options relating to 

nature recovery and biodiversity 

net gain including the use of 

measures such as swift bricks to 

encourage a reversal in their well-

documented population decline.  

 

Climate and 

Environment 

Overview and 

Scrutiny Committee, 

23 March 2023 

2. That Officers include within the current 

review of the Local Plan specific policies 

in respect of Development Grampian 

Conditions, as per motion, see 

attachment Annex B. 

Councillor Carl 

Rylett, Executive 

Member for 

Planning and 

Sustainable 

Development 

Chris Hargraves, 

Planning Policy 

Manager 

The Local Plan review will seek to 

ensure that new developments are 

appropriately phased (e.g. through 

the use of appropriate planning 

conditions and/or infrastructure 

phasing plans) so that they are not 

able to come forward unless the 

appropriate supporting 

infrastructure is put in place. We 

will review different options to 

achieve this including policies in 

respect of Development Grampian 

Conditions 

 

 


